

If you receive this by email, please print a copy and bring it along

Note: any corrections to these minutes will be noted in the minutes of the next meeting

Horndon Society/Community Forum Minutes 2nd September 2015

Present: Jane Barry Chair
Peter Belsham, Moira Brainwood, Peter Brainwood, Linda Carrington, Deirdre Graham, Brian Little, Sue Little, Christine Ludlow, Maggie Nash, Alan Pollington, Beverley Richardson, Judy Rood, Sarann Thomas, Kim Towlson, Bernadette Wakeling, Paul Wakeling, Peter Woodard, Terry Piccolo (CVS)

Apologies: Lisa Anderson Carol Rintoul, Mike Tarbard

Item	Action
<p>1. Minutes of Previous Meeting Meeting commenced 8.00pm. Jane welcomed all. The minutes for the previous meeting were approved.</p>	<p><i>Corrections to previous minutes:-</i> Lisa Anderson was present</p>
<p>2. Matters Arising a). i) Fly tipping: lots of bin bags of clothes dumped in Rec. car ii) Play equipment in Rec. has been inspected, spares ordered will be fitted when delivered. b) Speed gun training. Training at S Woodham Ferrers Police station on 25th Aug a bit chaotic, too many people for space. Long procedure to take place before any actual checks done. Speed gun picked up, to be shared between three villages. Vehicle licence numbers will be recorded for crime analysis. c) Bus Services (265, 374 and 11) Consultation under way, people are urged to take part. Council to make site visit to look at bus needs in Villages on 12th 10am Fobbing, Horndon afterwards. Christine suggests an Equality Assessment might conclude an unfair impact. Note Cllr Brian Little is now Chair of the Planning, Transport and Regeneration Overview and Scrutiny Committee</p>	
<p>3. Chairperson's Report a) Jane announced that she will not be standing for re-election at the AGM so the Soc/Forum should be looking for a new chairman. b) Consultation on Statement of Community Involvement in developing new Local Plan ends on 7th Sep. - Please participate. b) Veolia Funding Forum, explains grant availability and how to claim, to be held 9:30am 25 Sept - if attending confirm to sally@vntt.co.uk c) A Villager has raised questions over the state of the front garden of Barry House, Orsett Road it has resembled a building site for over six years. Is it being used as a commercial site? Plant hire? d) Awaiting recordings of June Council Planning Meeting from Michael Casey</p>	<p>Sue Little to chase</p>
<p>4. Vice Chair Report: Kim T a) Layby by Orsett Cock Roundabout on west of A128. Investigative meeting in layby on 15th. after this will go on to view:- b) lack of road markings at A128/Orsett Rd/Prince Charles Av junction, and:- c) Orsett Rd for resurfacing, and; d) Pump Street anti flood measures, considerable overspend, bund wall behind The Gables still to be built.</p>	
<p>5. Treasurer's Report Income received: interest Jul 47p and Aug 48p. Expecting Admin grant soon.</p>	
<p>6. Feast and Fayre A meeting held in July, there will be a FnF next year 25 & 26 June. Theme not decided yet. Next meeting 13 Sept 8pm Bell. Has Woolmarket billed FnF for 2015?</p>	<p>Moira B. will invoice</p>
<p>7. Gardeners' Club A "Low key" visit to Ulting Gardens to view late flowering</p>	<p>New members always welcome.</p>

If you receive this by email, please print a copy and bring it along

Note: any corrections to these minutes will be noted in the minutes of the next meeting

<p>8. Police and NHW a. Contact Details for local police:- Tel: 101 for non emergencies. Calls cost 15p 07710 079193 for info and PCSO only attendance. Emergencies should still be reported to 999. orsettnpt@essex.pnn.police.uk. Jane B reports the Crime Reports are too small and blurred to be readable. Kim T says he receives the reports, crops off non-Orsett Ward reports then sends to Road Coordinators for distribution. The Council would like more information on disturbances involving youths in the Village</p>	
<p>9. Planning a) Endelbury, Kirkham Road. Change an existing building on the property into an ancillary use to the main property b) 11 Vincent Avenue. Conversion of existing garage into habitable room with bicycle storage area to the front. Enclose the existing storm porch to create an enclosed porch to the front of the property. c) Little Malgraves Cottage, Lower Dunton Road. Conversion of barns to three dwelling houses on existing siting and location. d) The Barn, Arden House, High Road - change of use of building and land within curtilage from agricultural use to residential dwelling e) 1 Haycock Hill Cottage, Lower Dunton Road. To convert one property into two f) La Digue, Victoria Road. Demolition of part single storey side extension and replace with single storey double garage</p>	
<p>10. Village Enhancement</p>	
<p>11. Any Other Business a) Thurrock 100 Walks. Peter W reported that all of the walks were well supported and succeeded in showing people picturesque and/or interesting parts of Thurrock they never knew existed. Five people, including himself, completed the full 100 miles. b) Patient Participation Group at the Surgery - now meets every 3 months, discusses changes to health provision in area (not only in Surgery). Clinical Commissioning Group. Would like new members who need to be registered with the Practice. Can be virtual members, need not attend, receive minutes and correspond via email. Next meeting 17 Sept in Surgery. c) Terry Piccolo said that old clothes can be collected for charity but recently value has dropped considerably</p>	

Meeting closed at 9.45pm. Jane thanked everyone for their attendance.

NEXT MEETING : 7th October 2015 at 8pm – The Woolmarket